## Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB August 30, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, Betsy Loiko

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with

MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Chris, Betsy, Sheila, and the MLB began at line 2 of the listing 'Heath Non-Installed' sent August 18<sup>th</sup> by Betsy to Sheila who relayed it to the MLB. Chris said that the installation at 41 Modoc was never done because it was a cold drop. A cost inquiry on August 23<sup>rd</sup> netted an estimate for the final portion of an underground installation at \$1115. The original customer was eligible for a subsidy. As of the beginning of this past August, there is a more recent customer. Sheila said we will have to decide if there is any eligibility and get back to Whip City.

Chris said there is available fiber for 102 Shawnee. We will visit to see if there is a physical building.

For 9 Wigwam Betsy says, "We'll be circling back periodically, and at some point we'll just cancel. The customer currently owes for 2 months".

For 26 State Farm Rd. which is 'a future build', the customer owns a vacant lot. Betsy said they will put on hold.

Betsy said they would put 194 Flagg Hill Rd. on hold for now.

For 594 Route 8A, which is a cold drop on hold, Betsy said they could tell the customer that just before they archive the address they can do the cold drop. The MLB agreed with David's suggestion that we talk about this among ourselves.

37 Sherman Drive, can be deleted because it is repeated later in the list. Sheila asked that this address be archived.

At 118 Brunelle Rd. Ext., the installation could not be completed due to an electrical fence. Chris said that the customer's help is needed in gaining access. Whip City Fiber will call. Heath doesn't have to.

At 12 Eastbrook, the customer is scheduled for August 31<sup>st</sup> at 12 pm.

David said that the previous owner at 38 Bray Rd. had an application in but the current owner isn't about to move in. Bill said that a significant amount of work may have to be done prior to an install.

Bill said he would check whether 26 State Farm Rd. is a vacant lot.

Betsy said that we will have an updated list early in the week of September 5.

Chris said that Whip City Fiber will reengage with cold drop customers in mid-September.

The meeting adjourned at 2:04.

Respectfully submitted,

**Ned Wolf**